
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
20 June 2025 

olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Acting Principal:      Mrs Christine Carabott 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Tues 24 June Yr 6 Port Phillip 
Eco Centre Excursion 
Fri 27 June 9.00am Sacred Heart 
Mass 
Thurs 3 July 10.00am-6.00pm 
Three Way Learning Conversa-
tions. Only at school for your 
appointment 
Fri 4 July 8.00am-1.00pm Three 
Way Learning Conversations. 
Only at school for your appoint-
ment. End of Term 2 
Mon 21 July Start of Term 3 at 
8.35am 
Wed 23 July 7.00pm Confirma-
tion Parent Evening 
Thur 31 July Morris Gleitzman 
Author visit for Book Week 
Fri 1 Aug 100 Days of Founda-
tion 
Mon 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation 
Reflection Day 
Fri 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of the 
Cross MacKillop 7.00pm Confir-
mation 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 20 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Tues 12 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 3 
Wed 13th August - Religious 
Education Focus 
Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 
 
Term 2 - Three Way Conversations 
(First Semester Reports) 
Thursday 3rd July 10:00am - 6:00pm 
Friday 4th July 8:00am - 12:40pm 

 
Sacraments 

Fri 8 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Yr 6 

Laudato Si  
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of creation, each according to his or her own culture, 

experience, involvements and talents.” N14  Pope Francis 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ Prayer 
We pray for world leaders: that they may work to make sure that all people can have 
what they need to live life to the full. We pray for all people who do not have enough 
food today and for an end to world hunger. We pray for our parish, family and friends: 

that we may be willing to share what we have with others. May we work to build a 
brighter world together for all our global family.  

In this Jubilee Year, we pray that we may be signs of hope in our world through all that 
we do and how we treat one another. Christ Jesus, you fed the hungry crowds. Open our 

eyes to the needs of others and help us to follow your example of love and service. 
Amen. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Week 9 of this second term has really flown by! 
There have been many learning opportunities across the school, including two excursions 
to CERES. 
The FLI inquiry units across all year levels focuses on stewardship in various ways, where 
our main curriculum areas include Science and the Humanities.  
The compelling stewardship questions for different levels include: 
Foundation: How can I love creation? 
Year 1 and 2: How can we care for our earth? 
Year 3 and 4: How can we use our gifts and talents to be stewards of God’s creation and 
why does it matter?  
Years 5 and 6: How are our choices impacting the earth and its precious resources?  
Our FLI Inquiry Units also directly relate to Laudato Si, where Pope Francis wrote            
extensively about all of us working together to care for all of creation, as we have quoted 
above.  
Year 4G and 4H went to CERES on Tuesday. Even though it showered in the morning caus-
ing the grounds to be wet, the students and staff all had a wonderful time immersed in 
learning related to their FLI units.  
On Wednesday, Foundation I and Foundation J also had a terrific learning day as they were 
extremely engaged. We hope you enjoy looking at the photos. 
 
On Wednesday, our new Principal was at our school for several planned handover 
meetings to support Mrs Madigan with her 
transition. We had a finance meeting in the 
afternoon as well as another meeting with 
our Senior Manager, Denise Mugavin.  
Our first meeting for the day focused on me 
introducing our former Principal and our new 
Principal. Mrs Madigan met Ms Bertani 
providing a wonderful opportunity for a    
principal handover. I had organised the 
meeting a while ago, and it was such a      
positive experience to witness Ms Bertani 
share her vision for Our Lady’s and the      
importance of keeping the legacy of the    
Sisters of Saint Joseph alive.  
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Ms Bertani spoke with such love and devotion for our school and it was equally moving to hear Mrs Madigan            
reciprocate the importance of keeping the school’s legacy alive at Our Lady’s. We are fortunate to have Mrs Madigan 
as our Principal, as she already has a love for Our Lady’s seeing she herself had enriching primary school years as a   
student here. It was a priceless experience for me to have our Principal of twelve and a half years share words of     
wisdom with our newly appointed Principal.   
The conversations continued for quite a while and we also welcomed our Parish Priest Fr Peter-Damien as he joined us 
after awhile at The Granary where we met. 

 
As we approach our last two weeks of a term Two, your children will be finalising their strengths and a goal that they 
will be sharing with you at the upcoming Three Way Conversations.  
 

Next Friday, you will receive your child’s Semester One report electronically. It will be a time to gain further               

information about your child’s learning journey as well as hear some input from your child about their learning. It is 
also a time to celebrate your child’s learning achievements across the different curriculum areas. Thank you for your 
contribution to your child’s learning and your collaboration with the school. We always nurture our partnerships with 
you as your child’s first teachers.  
 
The Semester One Reports include the following: 
• a personalised general statement 
• progression points for Religious Education, Inquiry curriculum areas, English, Mathematics, Art, PE, STARS 

(Performing Arts) Italian and Personal and Social Capability.  
 
The aim of the Written Report is to: 
• communicate how your child is developing as a learner and as a member of the Our Lady’s school community 
• clearly convey your child’s progress in all curriculum areas 
• ensure that they are reflective of the learning that your child has been engaged in this semester 
• adhere to the Victorian Curriculum 
• comply with the Revised Guidelines for Victorian Catholic Schools. 
 
Next Friday 27th June, we invite you to join us in our Sacred Heart Mass at 9:00 am in the Church. As 
always, we are working in partnership to support St Vincent de Paul. At this time, St Vincent de Paul 
have asked us to support with donating new blankets or blankets that are in very good condition so 
that they can distribute them to those in need during these very cold winter months. I thank Mrs 
Cuni and the Social Justice committee for all their work in organizing this event and for their 
support of the needy in our community. I thank all our community in advance, for supporting 
this very  worthwhile cause.  
The Events Committee and The Social Justice Committee both proposed an event for the same 
day—Monday  30th June. I would like to thank all the Year 6 students in both committees for their flexibility and     
willingness to compromise, work together and combine ideas to organise a co-created event. See the poster in our 
newsletter for further details.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. Stay warm and enjoy time together. We hope to see 

you at our weekly assembly where our parents 
and families are always invited.   

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Acting Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whole School Mass 
Friday 27th June 2025 9.00am in the Church 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Families and Friends, 
 
The Feast of the Sacred Heart reminds us of Jesus’ warm, compassionate and tender love. Jesus was full of 
compassion for those who most needed his love – the poor, the heavy-hearted, the lost, the lonely, the 
weak and needy. We are called to be like Jesus and help those in need.  
The Year 6 Social Justice Committee contacted St. Vincent De Paul and asked what types of donations were 
needed to help our community. This year they have asked for a monetary donation so that they can distrib-
ute vouchers to those in need.  
They also asked for clean, good quality and/or new blankets. Please bring in any you 
may have to your child’s classroom and they will be passed on to the St Vincent de 
Paul. 

 
The Social Justice Committee in collaboration with the Events Committee has organized the following two 

ways that you can help. 
Wednesday 25th and Thursday 26th June 

Movie “The Lorax” during break times. $1 to watch the movie in the Hall. Please bring coins! 
 

Monday 30th June 
Monday Funday. Dress in your pyjamas or casual clothes for a donation.  

We’ll also have 10 minutes of fun game time. 

 
Members of the St. Vincent de Paul community will be at our mass on 27th June where we will show our ap-

preciation for all the good work they do. 
Thank you for your generosity. 



 



 



 

ST MARY MacKILLOP AWARD 

Congratulations to the recipients of our St Mary MacKillop Award for May 2025. 

Congratulations to: 

 

 

 

 

   Josephine T 2M     Klara M 3F 



 



 

 



 



 


